Minutes of the March 2, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:03 p.m. She said that she had received a letter from the Club thanking the Chapter for its 2010 donation of $4,000.
The minutes of the February 9, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Tom Ellis. John thanked Tricia Lockwood for taking the minutes in his absence last month.
There was no Treasurer’s Report because Treasurer John Schneider was absent.
Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Outings Committee Co-Chair, reported that the committee is reorganizing the outings leader information into a handbook and that an outings leaders meeting is planned for March 10th.

John Caffry, Secretary, said that over $500 in memorial donations honoring Alan R. Clark of Earlville, New York had been received in the mail.  It was not clear from the checks, the donors’ notes, and his obituary whether the money was intended for the Club or the Chapter, but he did appear to be a fan of the Firetower Challenge. George Sammons checked the membership database and said that Mr. Clark was not a Chapter member. We will try to find out if he was a Challenge completer.  John Caffry will see what the Club thinks about where the money should go, and make sure that thank you notes are sent.  It was agreed that the money should be applied to support the Firetower Challenge.
Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, asked John Caffry about the status of the Shingle Shanty Brook navigation rights lawsuit. John said that the Attorney General’s Office and DEC have moved to intervene in the case.  Jacki said that she and others met with Saratoga County officials recently on the Spruce Mountain firetower access issue.  They also discussed other trail priorities in the County.

Education Chair Linda Ranado reported that all DEC camperships have been filled, but that there is still one opening for the ADK Teen Trails program.  She is working on 3 potential outreach programs, including the Queensbury third grade program, one with Girl Scouts in Saratoga, and another one.  Madeline said that she is a teacher and might like to have a program done in her class.
Mo reported for the Programs Committee, in the absence of Chair Marisa Christiano.  The March program is being moved from the Saratoga Library to Crandall Library in Glens Falls because the room is not available.  Jacki will post signs at the Saratoga Library to notify people of the change, and the website, e-mail list, and publicity process will also be used to publicize the change. The April program will be at the EMS store, and the May program will be in Saratoga, with John Schneider giving a program on the Grand Canyon and other western sites.
Mo announced that Laura Fiske will chair the Nominating Committee, and that 4 more members are needed.

Mo reported for the Publicity Committee, in the absence of Chair Rebecca Smith. Rebecca is beginning work in her new role.
Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, had nothing to report. [Secretary’s note: Really.  No kidding.  I’m not making this up.]

George Sammons, Website Chair, reported that he has renewed the registration for 3 years, at a substantial savings for the multi-year registration.  He now has 560-570 people on the e-mail list.  He is looking into ways to do the newsletter layout in-house.  He urged Ex Comm members to add their job descriptions to the website’s committee chair section.

Mo reported on the Chapter Basket for the Black Fly Affair fundraiser.  Jonathan will work on this again.  Trisha Lane suggested a gardening theme, which was agreed to by the Committee.  She will work on this with Jonathan; contributions of gift items are needed.  Madeline offered to donate a large flower pot to be used instead of a basket. 

It was announced that April 1st is the newsletter deadline.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jonathan Lane, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – April 6th, 2011, at 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
